

Knowledge. Insight. Experience.

## MEDIA RELEASE - Available for immediate release

5 January 2016

## Senior Accountant wins Employee of the Year award

The Directors of leading professional services firm, Boyce Chartered Accountants, are proud to announce Mel Dean as the winner of the firm's prestigious "Tony Quirk Employee of the Year" award for 2015.

The employee award was initiated by the Boyce directors in 2008 to honour fellow director and friend, the late Tony Quirk. Tony joined Boyce in 1991 and became the youngest-ever director appointed in the firm. He was well on the way to forging an outstanding public accounting career before he tragically died at the age of just 34.

Tony Quirk's memory lives on at Boyce through this highly coveted award. Finalists from each of the Boyce offices are selected by their peers to be judged against criteria that encapsulate Tony's contribution to the firm such as demonstrating a genuine care for clients, contributing to the social fabric of Boyce, acting in a professional manner, living the firm's values on a daily basis and meeting the high performance expectations of the role within Boyce.

The judging panel, which this year included Boyce's Independent Chairman Mike Willis, Managing Director Phil Alchin, Director Julie Schofield, HR Coordinator Tracey Somerville and the 2014 TQ Employee of the Year award winner, Brian Wray, unanimously selected Mel as the stand-out from this year's five finalists for her outstanding work.

Managing Director, Phil Alchin, acknowledged Mel as a very deserving recipient of the 2015 TQ Employee of the Year award.

"Mel's care for clients, strong work ethic and energy she demonstrates every day in her role are extraordinary and it was very clear to see from the submission for the TQ Award that she met and exceeded all of the criteria for the award, so is a very worthy winner" said Mr Alchin. Mel commenced with Boyce in 2004 in the Cooma office, later transferring to our

Wagga Wagga office in 2008. Mel is a respected team member of the entire Boyce

team and it is easy to understand how both the team and clients enjoy working with

Mel.

"Mel provides the highest level of care to the team and her clients every day, not

because she has to but because she wants to" said Wagga Wagga Director Linda

Mackellar.

The Boyce directors are heartened to see the extremely high calibre of nominees

and finalists being recognised annually by their peers through the TQ Award process,

reinforcing the philosophy of excellence that is central to Boyce.

The firm's managing director acknowledged the achievements and contribution of

the four other finalists from across the Boyce offices -

Rowena Dowling (Cooma)

Daniel Medway (Dubbo)

Steve Kirton (Goulburn), and

Jonathan Wright (Moree)

Mr Alchin said that each of the finalists would have been a worthy winner of the

overall award, and had contributed immensely to the ongoing success of the firm.

Ends.

Contacts:

Phil Alchin Stacey Hinton

Managing Director Marketing Coordinator

Boyce Chartered Accountants

Boyce Chartered Accountants

P: 67527799 P: 6452 3344

Boyce Chartered Accountants - Media Release Senior Accountant Mel Dean wins Employee of the Year award (5 January 2016)



Pictured above from L to R: Linda Mackellar (Director), Mel Dean (TQ Employee of the Year award recipient) and Simon Sellars (Director).